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In the name of God, the Most Compassionate, the Most Merciful

Mr. Chairperson,
On the topic "Protection of the atmosphere", my delegation would like to thank the

Special Rapporteur, Mr. Shinya Murase, for his hard work in preparing the fifth report on the
topic contained in document A/CN.4/711 which was devoted to questions concerning
implementation, compliance and dispute settlement.

We take note the adoption of the first reading, a draft preamble and 12 draft guidelines,
together with commentaries thereto by the commission. The topic of protection of the
atmosphere is fraught with difficulties as it is tightly interlinked with political, technical and
scientific considerations.

The Islamic republic of Iran attaches great importance to the topic we deem that the
development of an international legal regime on the protection of atmosphere in line with general
principles of international law in particular principle of sovereign equality of states is achievable
only if due consideration is given to the special needs and priority of the developing countries.

My delegation considers that the concept of " the common concern of humankind" is
more appropriate than the concept of "pressing concern of the international community as a
whole", in the 4th preambular paragraph of the draft guidelines. The concept "the common
concern of humankind" is well - known concept has already been supported and reflected in
preambular paragraph of the Paris Agreement concluded in 2015.
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We also take note of the Commission's request for comments and observations from
States to be submitted to the Secretary-General by 15 December 2019. My delegation will be
considering the twelve draft guidelines and the commentaries thereto and provide our comments
in due course before the given deadline.

Mr. Chairperson,
As regards Provisional Application of Treaties, my delegation would like to express its

appreciation to the Special Rapporteur, Mr. Juan Manuel Gomez-Robledo, for his fifth report on
the 



First, Draft Guideline 4 refers to form of agreement on provisional application of a
treaty, we maintain that in case of 




